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AGENDA

1. Approve/amend minutes from the November 2015 meeting.

2. Action on application SP-231 Crossroad Ventures.

3. Anything else to come before the meeting.
The Town of Middletown Planning Board held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, January 14, 2016, at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall, 42339 State Highway 28, Margaretville.

Board Members present: 
Chairman--------------------------------------------------Susanna Finch
Other members-------------------------------------------John Nolan, Kate VanBenschoten, Glenna Herz, Charles Kowalski, Len Utter, Joyce Gray
Others present:   Gary Gailes, Jack Schoonmaker, Daniel Ruzow, John Hoeko, Kathy Nolan, Ernest Steiglehner, Roy Dignes, Phyllis Whitehouse-Frome (alternate), Kent Manuel (Del Co Planning) and Beth Bush.
Chairman Finch called the regular meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

Kate VanBenschoten made a motion to approve the November minutes as presented.  Glenna Herz seconded motion.  Motion carried.

The Planning Board received the Statement of Findings for the Belleayre Resort at Catskill Park (Crossroads Ventures) and a summary of the project was also included in a resolution form.  The board reviewed the resolution,  Glenna Herz had some questions: on page 3, 4th Whereas…….., on page 5 On the Leech Farm have the structures been inspected? On Page 8, #3 is ¼ mile blasting radius enough?, #4 so the owner is out of luck if something happens to their property?  On Page 9, #vii says arbitration shall be held in Kingston, NY..Why there should there be somewhere is Delaware County?  Dan Ruzow said on page 8 - #3, ¼ is set by the DEC. The Leech farm they will add a building between the two existing structures and bring everything up to code.  Charles Kowalski asked if the old church on Gunnison Road was considered historical?  Glenna Herz asked that if this project is going or in court, should be wait until the court is settled to take action?  Gary Gailes explained that the Article 78 doesn’t prohibit any moving forward with any permits.  Glenna Herz asked if the court files injunction will that put a stop to everything?  Dan Ruzow said that the court can ask them to do A, B, C, D and it would unlikely affect the town.  Kate VanBenschoten asked again about the arbitration? Has Kingston been specifically required or can it be held somewhere else?  Dan Ruzow, no the abritrators can go where ever you need them.  Len Utter asked Dan Ruzzo if the blasting can affect spring as well as traditional wells?  Dan Ruzzo asked Jack Schoonmaker and Gary Gailes if they had any springs?  That language can be changed and all sources will be inspected prior to blasting then after to see if there is any changes.  John Nolan asked about page 11 it says “minor site changes”..What does that involve? Who determines what are “minor changes”?  Dan Ruzzo, the Town of Shandaken asked to add this section to allow the CEO to have the ability to make minor changes so that every little changes didn’t come back for approval. Charles Kowalski asked if there should be a letter of justification? Dan Ruzow said the change request will be approved by the CEO, because there are several layers of approval for any changes.  Charles Kowalski asked if they have given any thought to doing updates on a website so the public can see the construction progress?   Len Utter approved the application as presented with the following changes:  page 9 – Section 7-line 5- should say “in a location agreed upon by both parties”,  page 9 – Section 7-line 3- add “ or springs”, page 11 – (m) add “governed by” with Statement of Findings.  Charles Kowalski seconded motion.  Motion carried 6 ayes and 1 nay.  Charles Kowalski was there any thought given to low or moderate income housing? Dan Ruzow doing low income housing is very difficult to do today so no they didn’t consider it.

Kate VanBenschoten made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:18 p.m. Joyce Gray seconded motion.  Motion carried.

